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02 August 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: FOI434197496 

Thank you for your request for information relating to use of pesticides by the Council.

You have requested the following information:

1. Do you manage your open spaces yourself or are they are outsourced? 

a. If they are outsourced, what is the name of the company/companies that manage them? 

We confirm our open spaces are outsourced and managed by Empire Ground Care Ltd.

2. What is your policy for weed control in the open spaces - parks, sports fields, grass
verges etc? 

Only personnel trained to NPTC PA1, PA2 and/or PA6 are permitted to apply herbicides. Spraying
herbicides is only undertaken in suitable weather conditions and our staff operate in accordance
with a clear Risk Assessment, Safe Systems of Work Practices and in accordance with the
manufactures guidelines.

3. Do you use herbicides containing glyphosate eg Roundup, Weedol etc 

a. If yes, what do you use 

Adopted highways, footpaths. cemeteries and authority owned commercial sites - Glyphosate
360g/l. 



Routine maintenance programme (e.g. treatment around street furniture etc.) - Glyphosate 480g/l.

4. What areas have been sprayed with herbicides containing glyphosate? 

The areas which have been sprayed with herbicides containing Glyphosate are adopted highways,
footpaths, cemeteries and council-owned commercial sites.

5. What is your policy on the use of glyphosate? 

As mentioned in our response to Question 2, only personnel trained to NPTC PA1, PA2 and/or
PA6 are permitted to apply herbicides containing Glyphosate.

6. What precautions were taken ahead of its use? 

As mentioned in our response to Question 2, spraying herbicides is only undertaken in suitable
weather conditions and staff operate in accordance with clear Risk Assessment, Safe Systems of
Work Practices and in accordance the manufactures guidelines.

7. For the calendar years 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021 and 2022, please can you tell me: 

a. The volume of these herbicides you have you used 

Not known.

b. The cost 

Not known. 

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to re-
use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 

For information, we publish a variety of information such as:  FOI/EIR Disclosure Log,  Publication
Scheme,  Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future. 

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request – email:  infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,
who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email  icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully 
  
Information Governance 


